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The Council of the Borough of Plum held their reorganization meeting on Monday, January 6, 2014
at 6:30  p.m. following the swearing in ceremony.  The meeting was held in the council chambers of the 
Plum Borough Municipal Building located at 4575 New Texas Road, Plum, PA  15239.  

Solicitor Bruce Dice called the meeting to order.

ROLL CALL:  Council members present were:  John Anderson, Michael Dell, Michael Doyle, Donald 
Knopfel, Leonard Szarmach, Steve Taylor and Dave Vento.  Mayor Hrivnak was also present.

Mayor Hrivnak asked for nominations for President of Council.  Motion was made by Mr. Szarmach, 
seconded by Mr. Dell to nominate Michael Doyle for Council President.  Unanimously approved.

Mr. Doyle asked for nominations for Council Vice President.  Motion was made by Mr. Taylor, seconded 
by Mr. Szarmach to nominate Michael Dell for Council Vice President.  Unanimously approved.

Motion was made by Mr. Szarmach, seconded by Mr. Knopfel, to reappoint Bruce Dice as Borough 
Solicitor.  Unanimously approved.

Motion was made by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mr. Vento, to reappoint Robert F. Mitall and Associates as
Borough Engineers.  Unanimously approved.

Motion was made by Mr. Szarmach, seconded by Mr. Taylor, to reappoint Michael Thomas as Borough 
Manager/Secretary/Treasurer.  Unanimously approved.

Mr. Doyle read the Council Committee Assignments as follows:

Finance – Michael Dell, Chair, John Anderson, David  Vento

Intergovernmental Cooperative w/ Plum School District – Michael Dell and Michael Doyle

Parks and Recreation – John Anderson, Chair, Michael Dell, Skip Taylor

Personnel and Management – Leonard Szarmach, Chair, Michael Doyle and John Anderson

Planning and Economic Development – David Vento, Chair, Don Knopfel and Leonard Szarmach

Public Safety – Don Knopfel, Chair, Michael Dell and Michael Doyle

Roads, Equipment and Grounds – Skip Taylor, Chair, Leonard Szarmach and David Vento

Motion was made by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mr. Knopfel, to appoint David Vento as the representative
to the Turtle Creek Council of Governments (COG).  Unanimously approved.

Motion was made by Mr. Vento, seconded by Mr. Anderson, to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 p.m.  
Unanimously approved.
Maria Gingery, Assistant Borough Secretary




